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DEADLINE FOR NEXT OILY RAG: Friday 24th February 

 

The Oily Rag 
Sept / Oct / Nov / Dec 2011 

 

Welcome 

to our New 

Committee 

for 2012 
 

In this Issue:  Minutes of September meeting, including AGM Minutes. 

Run report from Sept/Oct/Nov runs and lots of pictures  

Jokes and Funny Stories contributed by members 

NEXT RUN:  SUNDAY 15th January (Meeting Run) – BYO - Sponsored by Denise and 

Graeme Douglas – ph: 3408 9084 – Meet at lakes 8.30 for 9am departure. (Fun Run) 
 



 

 

Minutes of Meeting held on Sunday September 18th – General Meeting plus AGM 

Meeting Commenced at 11.am.  
 
President Ron Byrnes welcomed everyone to today’s meeting. 
 
Welcome to new members: Andy and Sally Byrne who are attending their first run with us today. 
 
Apologies:  Les Cooling, Julie & Ron Walters, Lorraine & Rob Cooling, Pat & Vince Vogler, Sheree & Craig 
Ashcroft, Dennis Perry, Bob & Cheryl McWilliam, Bob & Irene Pritchard, Lynne Burgess 
 
Treasurers Report to 18/9/11 
Balance brought forward   1907.05 
Plus income     1420.50           
      3327.55 
Expenditure 
Ningi Progress – Hall dep.   100.00 
J. Walters – Outback Adv.     58.00 
Caloundra Air Museum    347.00 
R. Byrnes – Crows Nest B/fast      44.00      

 549.00  
        

Balance        $2778.55 
Plus un-presented cheque     44.00 
Balance at Bank     $2822.55 
 
Ron B moved that the treasures report be accepted – Seconded by Richard – Carried. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Denise stated that there was not much of a report for her on this occasion – just 
welcomed everyone today. There was no incoming correspondence – Outgoing correspondence – 3 
newsletters to members that are not on email.  
 
Before we commenced the AGM Ron B thanked all members for their participation in 2011. 
The runs have mostly been well attended and Ron thanked the outgoing committee for their work this 
year.  
 
At this time – all positions were declared vacant – Alec Gallacher was chairperson for the AGM. 
 
MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 
Alec declared the AGM open and asked members if they had received the AGM minutes & treasurers 
report from last year – Ron B moved that the minutes of the last AGM be accepted, seconded by Richard 
– carried.  There was no business arising from the previous AGM minutes.  
 (Treasurers Audit printed in this newsletter) 
 
 



 

 
 
Alec declared all positions vacant – the positions were filled as follows: 
 

President – Ron Byrnes   
Nominated by Denise – Seconded by Elaine – All attending members voted in favour of the nomination. 
 
Vice President – Marilyn Downie 
Nominated by Ron B – Seconded by Richard – All attending members voted in favour of the nomination. 
 
Treasurer – Leisa Dent  
Nominated by Denise – Seconded by John P – All attending members voted in favour of the nomination. 
 
Secretary – Denise (Dee) Douglas 
Nominated by Elaine – Seconded by Marilyn – All attending members voted in favour of the nomination. 
 
Dating Officers – Bob Pritchard & Ron Walters 
Unanimously voted in by members – positions accepted by both nominees prior to AGM. 
 
Social Director – Sharon Tilyard 
Nominated by Denise – Seconded by Chris – All attending members voted in favour of the nomination.   
 
Assistant Social Director – Brenda Byrnes 
Nominated by Elaine – Seconded by Denise - All attending members voted in favour of the nomination.   
 
Club Photographer – Sherrie Ashcroft 
Nominated by Denise – Seconded by Richard – Sherrie was happy to accept the nomination but was 
unable to attend meeting - All attending members voted in favour of the nomination.   
 
Publicity Officer – Trent Eversham 
Nominated by Richard – Seconded by Denise - All attending members voted in favour of the nomination.   
 
Magazine Editor – Denise (Dee) Douglas 
Nominated by Ron B – Seconded by John P - All attending members voted in favour of the nomination.   
 
Webmaster – John Pritchard – No nominations were necessary for this position – (See by-laws) 
 
QHMC Delegates – Julie Walters & Denise Douglas  
Nominated by Alec – Seconded by Marilyn - All attending members voted in favour of the nomination.   
 
Rally Director – Alec Gallacher 
Nominated by Ron B – Seconded by Marilyn - All attending members voted in favour of the nomination.   
 
Property Officer – Cameron Dent 
Nominated by Brenda – Seconded by Richard - All attending members voted in favour of the 
nomination.   



 

 

Northern Districts Social Car Club Inc 

Treasurers Report – 2011  

Attention Members: 
This is not an audit as we are not required to have our books audited but it is a true accounting of all our 
Income and Expenditure and stock taken from the books kept by the Treasurer for the year 1st July, 2010 
to 30th June, 2011. 
The books are available for members to peruse at any time. 
R. Walters 
Treasurer. 
 
Balance Sheet For the Year Ended 30th June, 2011 
ASSETS        LIABILITIES 
Cash at Bank    $2615.55  Nil 
Total Assets    $2517.55 
Accumulated Assets over Liabilities -   $2517.55 
 
Income and Expenditure For Year ended 30th June, 2011 
Income 
Memberships       1150.00 
Raffle          485.10 
Functions         596.10 
        2231.20 
Expenditure 
Affiliations           55.00 
Bank Fees            3.10 
Functions       1211.85 
Property         357.90 
        1637.85 
Total Income - $2231.20 
Total Expenditure -  $1637.85 
Excess Income over Expenditure - $593.35 
 
Northern Districts Social Car Club Inc  Bank Reconciliation Statement 
Year Ended 30th June, 2011 
 
Cash Book Balance C/F     $1914.20 
Plus Income      $2231.20 
       $4145.40 
Less Expenditure     $1627.85 
Cash Book Balance as at 30/06/2011   $2517.55 
 
Bank Statement Balance as 30/06/2011  $2615.55 
Un-presented cheques       $158.00 



 

Unbanked monies       $  60.00 
 
Stock in Hand 
Club Polo Shirts – 7 @ $25      $175.00 
Petty Cash in hand       $  30.00 
Property        $357.90 
 
Denise moved that the treasurers report be accepted – Seconded by Richard – carried. 
 
After no further business the AGM was declared closed at 11.30am. 
 
Minutes of general meeting (Continued) -  General Business 
Ron suggested that we activate an Asset Register – so that the club can keep track of what the club 
owns i.e.: Signs, Trestle tables, BBQ etc. 
The club has purchased two trestle tables – one for $49.00 and the other for $39.00 
Ron moved that approval be given for this purchase – seconded by Richard – all attending members 
were in favour of this. 
 
Ron also suggested that a car dating register be kept by the secretary – this will be a register that the 
secretary will update when the dating officers are dating a car.  A copy of the information will be kept on 
computer for future reference.  
 
Ron asked members if they were interested in attending an open day at Beachmere Sands Retirement 
Village and asked for a show of hands – several members were interested. 
Ron will forward information to members. 
 
Some members showed an interest in having a mid-week run. 
The Rally Director will organise and we will discuss further at our next meeting run. 
 
After no further business the meeting closed at 11.50am. 
 

oooOOOooo 
 
 
 

 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: OUR NEXT THREE RUNS  
 
SUNDAY 15th January (Meeting Run) – BYO - Sponsored by Denise and Graeme Douglas 

 

SUNDAY 19th February – (S/Sizzle) Run sponsored by Alec and Elaine Gallacher 

 

Sunday 18th March (Meeting Run) - (S/Bord) Sponsored by Kaz & Richard Thomson 

(Runs for the rest of the year will be decided on the January Run – please try and do a run – they are 
great fun and you can have help if you wish) 



 

 
 

       
 
EVER WONDER? 
 
Why do banks leave vault doors open and then chain the pens to the counter? 
 
Why do we leave cars worth thousands of dollars in our driveways and put our useless junk in 
the garage? 
 
Why the sun lightens our hair, but darkens our skin? 
 
Why don’t you ever see a headline “physic wins lottery” 
 
Why is abbreviated such a long word? 
 
Why is it lemon juice is made with artificial flavouring, but dishwashing liquid is made with real 
lemons? 
 
Why is the time of day with the slowest traffic called “Rush hour”? 
 
Why do they sterilize the needle for lethal injections? 
 
Why don’t sheep shrink when it rains? 
 
If flying is so safe, why do they call the Airport “The Terminal” 
 

oooOOOooo 
 
Economics Teacher: 
Class, can you give me an example of a complete business failure due to professional 
negligence? 
 
Little Johnny: 
A Pregnant prostitute…………. 
 

oooOOOooo 



 

A man walked into a supermarket with his zipper down. 
A lady cashier walked up to him and said “your barracks door is open” – not a phase that men normally 
use, he went on his way looking a bit puzzled. 
When he was about done shopping, a man came up and said “your fly is open”. 
He zipped himself up and finished shopping. 
At the checkout – he intentionally got in the line where the lady was that told him about his “barracks 
door”.  He was planning to have a little fun with her, so when he reached the counter he said “ when 
you saw my barracks door open, did you see a marine standing in there at attention?” 
The lady (naturally smarter than the man) thought for a moment and said – “No, no I didn’t.  All I saw 
was a disabled veteran sitting on a couple of old duffel bags!” 

oooOOOooo 
 
 

Two elderly ladies are sitting on the front porch, doing nothing.  

One lady turns and asks, "Do you still get horny?" 

The other replies, "Oh sure I do."  

The first old lady asks, "What do you do about it?"  

The second old lady replies, "I suck on a lifesaver."  

After a few moments, the first old lady asks, "Who drives you to the beach?"  

_____________________  

An old lady was standing at the railing of the cruise ship holding her hat on tightly so that 

it would not blow off in the wind.  

A gentleman approached her and said: "Pardon me, madam.  I do not intend to be forward, 

but did you know that your dress is blowing up in this high wind?"  

"Yes, I know," said the lady, "I need both hands to hold onto this hat."  

"But, madam, you must know that your privates are exposed!" said the gentleman in 

earnest.  

The woman looked down, then back up at the man and replied, "Sir anything you see down 

there is 85 years old.  I just bought this hat yesterday!" 

____________________  

Three old ladies were sitting side by side in their retirement home reminiscing.  

The first lady recalled shopping at the green grocers and demonstrated with her hands, 

the length and thickness of a cucumber she could buy for a penny.  

The second old lady nodded, adding that onions used to be much bigger and cheaper also, 

and demonstrated the size of two big onions she could buy for a penny a piece.  

The third old lady remarked, "I can't hear a word you're saying, but I remember the guy 

you're talking about."  

__________________  

 

 

oooOOOooo 

 

 



 

Alcohol Labels Just Like Cigarettes 

 
WARNING: The consumption of alcohol may leave you wondering  
what the hell happened to your bra and panties.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
WARNING: The consumption of alcohol may make you think you  
are whispering when you are not.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
WARNING: The consumption of alcohol is a major factor in dancing  
like a retard.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
WARNING: The consumption of alcohol may cause you to tell your  
friends over and over again that you love them.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
WARNING: The consumption of alcohol may cause you to think you  
can sing.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
WARNING: The consumption of alcohol may make you think you can  
logically converse with members of the opposite sex without spitting.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
WARNING: The consumption of alcohol may create the illusion that  
you are tougher, smarter, faster and better looking than most people.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
WARNING: The consumption of alcohol may lead you to think  
people are laughing WITH you.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
WARNING: The consumption of alcohol may cause pregnancy.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
WARNING: the crumsumpten of alcohol may Mack you tink you kan  
Tpye reel Gode.  
 

 



 

 
 

RUN REPORT – Sunday 16th October – Caloundra 

Well we started off at the Caboolture Lakes as per usual and we then all headed up the highway towards 
Caloundra to the very trendy Velvet Waters Rock and Roll Restaurant and Bar. 
Most of the members got there on time but some of us decided to take the scenic route which took 
about another half an hour – anyway it was quite a pleasant drive just the same.  Sometimes just 
following the leader is not the best thing to do (you know who you all are)!!! – but hey we had fun and a 
good laugh when we finally got to our destination. 
Once we got to the restaurant most of us decided to go for a walk around the markets and grab some 
bargains – it was very hot though and some of us just decided to sit inside and enjoy the air 
conditioning. 
We had a lovely lunch/finger food and enjoyed the entertainment that they put on.  
However for a rock and roll restaurant – they seemed to sing more country than anything else – thought 
this was a bit odd – but nonetheless, enjoyed myself.  
Thanks to Chris, Sharon, Trent and Lisa for organising the run – this was our last run for the year as the 
next run is the xmas party in November.  All members enjoyed themselves and after lunch and a bit of a 
sing-a-long we all said our farewells and headed home. 

I can’t believe how quickly the year has gone – but hey we have certainly all had some fun times haven’t 



 

we?  Graeme and I are on holidays for a month in November so we will not see you all again til January.  
Have a great xmas and a safe and healthy new year everyone – if you are sick – get well, and if you are 
well – stay that way. 
It has been great and look forward to seeing you all in the New year. 
Denise. 

oooOOOooo 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

  

 
 
 



 

A big thanks to all of you have contributed to the newsletter this year. 
 
I still have a fair bit for upcoming newsletters – but please keep your jokes and everything coming.  It 
is a joy for me to read through them and they give me a good laugh – I hope you all have a laugh too!. 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 
 

President: Ron Byrnes:  
Ph: 5497 8858 – 0419 439 411 
 
Vice President: Marilyn Downie: 
Ph: 3882 4112 – 0447 753 196 
 
Secretary: Denise Douglas: 
Ph: 3408 9084 – 0400 731 030 
 

Treasurer: Leisa Dent:  
Ph3284 4266 – 0412 618 443 
 
Social Director: Sharon Tilyard: 
Ph: 5498 5664 – 0447 476 936 
 
 
 

 
 
*****  Unfortunately at the time of printing – there was no report forwarded for the xmas party – 
however in the back pages following I have included some photos from the last few runs including the 
xmas party – thanks to the members who sent these on for publication.  **** 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

        

 



 

 

 

       

The kids enjoying the rock and roll 

at Velvet Waters. 

Irene Pritchard wins the xmas 

raffle – presented her prize by 

Sharon and Brenda.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elaine and Brenda enjoying the xmas party 2011 

http://techroom.com.au/

